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Thank you, Distinguished Co-Facilitators.
| have the honour to deliver this statement on behalf of the Group of 77 and China.

At the outset, may | express the Group's congratulations on your appointment as Co-Facilitators on
this very important item. | would also like to convey our appreciation for the dispatch of your
Informal Food for Thought Paper which you intend to guide our reflections on the modalities and
substance of the Special Event and, in particular, underlines the urgency of moving to an early
decision on the modalities of the Event.

Co-Facilitators,

The Group of 77 notes that the Special Event is not a formal event of the General Assembly but an
ad hoc meeting convened on a specific theme, that is, "To follow up on efforts made towards
achieving the Millennium Development Goals (MDGs)." This process follows on from the request
we made as Members States of the United Nations back in 2010 and it is a review of the efforts
undertaken to date towards the achievement of the MDGs.

The Group is of the view that the Outcome of this Special Event must feed into an
intergovernmental process for the elaboration of the post-2015 development agenda.
Notwithstanding the link between the review of the MDGs and the elaboration of the post-2015
development agenda, the review that this Special Event will undertake must not be subservient to
or dependent on other processes under way for the post-2015 agenda.

It is of fundamental importance that the Special Event produces concise and actionable outcomes
which will sharpen the focus on achieving the MDGs. This must include means to prioritize funding
for MDGs, particularly in line with international agreements on development financing.

Co-Facilitators,

Given the importance, complexity and time-sensitivity of the issues that the Special Event must
address, the Group welcomes the holding of this event during the High-level segment of the 68th
UN General Assembly. However, the Group is concerned that a one-day meeting may not achieve
the kind of concrete results that is needed for this final push on MDGs within the MDG period. The
Group would therefore like further consideration of the time allotted for this Special Event.

Co-Facilitators,

These are our initial thoughts. We will revert with more substantial input during the course of our
consultations under your able facilitation. The Group assures you of its continued support and
constructive engagement in the preparations and conduct of this Special Event.



| thank you Co-Facilitators.



